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From Pastor Jon

This is the cover of the book I referenced in my 7/21/19
sermon describing Jesus’ interaction with Martha and
Mary. I did make a mistake in saying Martha is
symbolic of Enneagram Type 6, Richard Rohr has her
as symbolic of Type 2 (good catch Anya White on asking
me this after worship!)

Be it  the Enneagram, or Luther’s discussion that we
are “simultaneously saint and sinner," Carl Jung’s
insights of us all having a “shadow side" or just  having
enough self awareness to know we are comprised of
strengths and weaknesses, different tools and
vocabulary can be helpful in us better understanding
ourselves. Seeking to become more fully integrated in
who we are and who God has created us to be.

If reading is one way you learn, feel free to come by and
borrow any of the books I have assembled (and yes, my
Enneagram Type 9 lends itself to being collectors). This
is not to pigeonhole you, and certainly not others, but
you may glean some helpful information. One of our
teachers in the Spiritual Director’s Certificate
Program at Southern Seminary in Columbia said it
was the most helpful tool he has found in over twenty
years of being a spiritual director.

God’s peace,
Pastor Jon

Pig Pickin' For PC!

All are invited to celebrate the ministry
of Pastor Chris THIS COMING SUNDAY,
July 28, following the second service.
There will be BBQ and sides. If you are
able to provide some fruit  or dessert,
please let  Cheryl Summers know, 653-
5790 (call or text).



Pastor Chris' New Job

Pastor Heavner has accepted the position of Interim Pastor
at St. Michael's Lutheran Church, Greenville, SC. He will
start  his work there August 26th. Pastor Robert Miles is
retiring after having served St. Michael's for thirty-one
years. He has already moved to Patrick Square, so we might
see him at University Lutheran.

​Pastor Chris' role is to ready the congregation for their next
pastor. It  is anticipated that the Interim Pastor will serve
for 12 to 18 months. To prepare himself for this service, PC
will participate in an Intentional Interim Training
Seminar in August. He will study the challenges that face
staff who follow a long-serving predecessor - hopefully also
helping him learn to avoid back-sliding on his commitment
to "leaving well" from LCM-Clemson.
 
Please pray for PC, and for St. Michael's, and the Church of
which both ministries are an expression. 

Clemson Community Care

Clemson Community Care has a job opening for a part-
time Program Director beginning September 3, 2019.
This is a part-time position that works with
volunteers, food donations, and other community
activities.
If interested, please submit a resume by email to:
KarenCarter@clemsoncommunitycare.org
Resumes will be accepted though July 25th.
Any questions, please call Karen
at 654-4460 ext. 107. 

Sunday School Teachers Needed!

We Need Your Help! Do you enjoy spending time
with young people? Do you enjoy spending time
with your peers? Do you have time on your hands,
especially  Sunday Mornings? We need Sunday
School teachers! You do not need to have
prior experience teaching Sunday School, you just
need a desire to strengthen your relationships
with the members of our church. All teaching
materials can be provided and help is always
available. Please contact Mollie Barrow at 864-
933-5663 or mbarrowjr@aol.com if you can help or
want more information.

Blessing of the Backpacks - August 18th

August 18th is the Blessing of the Backpacks at  each
service. We plan to pack backpacks for Lutheran World
Relief during the Sunday School Hour. You can help by
donating money for the youth to purchase supplies or
by donating items for the backpacks. We are most in
need of 70-sheet single subject notebooks, flat  30-
centimeter rulers, pencil sharpeners, blunt scissors
(safety scissors with embedded steel blades work well)
boxes of 16 or 24 crayon, 2 ½” erasers. We can only use
14 x 17  inch drawstring bags, so please do not purchase



regular backpacks. If you would like to make some bags,
there are patterns available at  Lutheran World Relief. 

Let’s Get More Involved with LCM!

Have you ever wanted to get more involved with
our Campus Ministry? This fall we have a unique
opportunity to help bridge the transition from
Pastor Chris to Pastor Josh. The Wednesday night
meals have always been an integral part of our
Campus Ministry program and will continue to be
just that. As a congregation we can become a more
active part of this and increase our connections
with the students. Wednesday night meals are the
perfect opportunity. The students come for the
home cooked meals and fellowship, but especially
enjoy getting to know congregation members. If you
think that you might be interested in getting involved (or more involved), see Cindy
Sanders in the Narthex between services this Sunday or call her at  864-423-3686 and
leave a message.

UniLu Watering Volunteers Needed!

It ’s that time of year when volunteers are needed
to help water plants in the Fellowship Hall flower
bed. The main plants that need to be watered are
the newly planted Star Zinnias, especially  along
the sidewalk area where plants get lots of sun and
tend to dry out the fastest. The azaleas and the
Walker Low Catmint are OK and do not need to be
watered unless we go more than 1 week without
rain. Please let  everyone know via my email
address if you’re available to water on a certain
date. Thanks! Jean Askew; jaskew@nctv.com 

Approximate dates volunteers are needed:

Wednesday, July 24 - John Blackmon
 Sunday, July 28 - Carolyn Ringeisen

  Wednesday, July 31 - Carolyn Ringeisen
  Sunday, August 4 - Susanne Lemcke

  Wednesday, August 7  - Susanne Lemcke
  Sunday, August 11 - NEED VOLUNTEER
Sunday, August 14 - NEED VOLUNTEER

​Thanks to all who have been participating!

Mark Your Calendar!
Grounds Maintenance Workday, August 7th, 8:30-10:30 am 

CONCERNS & CELEBRATIONS

Unilu Prayer Concerns



PRAYER CONCERNS for University Lutheran Members, Family and Friends: Marvin

Doerr; Wayne Gilchrist; Gail Paul; Pat Wagner; Rosalyn Flanigan; George Harris;

Tony Quesada; Gene Copenhaver; Randy Gilchrist; Larry Bock; Joyce Lillehamer;

George Rasula; Katie Healy’s friend, Anne; Monte Bedford’s sister, Shelley; Jim

Keogh’s brother, John; Marie Lynn’s sister and brother-in-law, Ellen & Tom; Julie

Kanagy.

Unilu Celebrations

CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS this Week: Logan Barrow; Abby Dedecker.

CELEBRATING WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES this Week: Tony & Rachel Quesada;

Kerry & Cheryl Smith.

WORSHIP ATTENDANCE last  Sunday was 67 at  8:30am and 77  at  11:00am.

CHURCH INFORMATION

Click HERE for Unilu Calendar

Click HERE to see who's serving this Sunday

Click HERE for Prayer Fellowship List

LINKS

UNILU WEBSITE • LECTIONARY/READINGS
​LUTHERAN CAMPUS MINISTRY • SC SYNOD • LUTHERANS ONLINE

ELCA GOOD GIFTS

* Sunday Worship at 8:30am and 11am. Sunday School at 9:45am

* Miss a service? The recorded church sermons, audio and video, are
posted weekly to the website: www.uniluclemson.org and to the University

Lutheran Facebook page.

* Church Office Hours *
Monday–Thursday 9 AM–12 PM; 1 PM–4:30 PM

Fridays 9 AM - 1PM
864-654-4232

University Lutheran Church Mission Statement

University Lutheran is a family of faith, called by the Holy Spirit to be
one ministry serving both our community and university.

​The Spirit calls us to make known, by word and deed, the story of God’s
love in Jesus. Our worship together empowers us to grow as disciples as

we receive, celebrate, and share God’s gifts with all of
God’s creation and created ones.  

http://uniluclemson.org/connect/event-calendar/
https://files.constantcontact.com/439cff6c701/7cc1c2fe-db56-4580-8aff-dc31a9a36cb4.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/439cff6c701/ff7bd263-e39f-4bbd-b023-1905b1b8bec0.pdf
http://uniluclemson.org/
https://search.elca.org/Pages/Results.aspx?k=lectionary+year+c
http://lcmclemson.weebly.com/
https://scsynod.com/
https://www.luthersem.edu/godpause/default.aspx
https://goodgifts.elca.org/
https://goodgifts.elca.org/



